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This document provides a summary of the key changes between Industry Public Utilities’ (IPU) 
current Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP) (dated July 8, 2021), and IPU’s prior WMP (dated 
December 12, 2019).  As part of its 2021 submission to the Wildfire Safety Advisory Board 
(WSAB), IPU provided an Informational Response document, which responded to each of the 
recommendations made by the WSAB in the Guidance Advisory Opinion for the 2021 Wildfire 
Mitigation Plans of Electric Publicly Owned Utilities and Cooperatives.    

This document is intended to simplify the process of reviewing IPU’s current WMP, but does not 
represent a comprehensive identification of every single update to IPU’s WMP.  Further, this 
summary is not part of or a supplement to IPU’s WMP.  Therefore, a full review IPU’s wildfire 
mitigation efforts should be based on the actual WMP and Informational Response documents. 

IPU’s July 8, 2021 WMP made no major changes from IPU’s prior WMP.  The following 
sections provide relevant information on key areas of interest.   

1. WMP Metrics and Performance

As described in Section VII of the IPU WMP, IPU measures the performance of its WMP by 
tracking the following metrics: (1) fire ignitions; and (2) wires down events.  IPU made no 
changes to the metrics for its current WMP. The following table provides the data for these 
metrics through the end of calendar year 2020: 

Year Fire Ignitions Wires Down Events 

2019 0 0 

2020 0 0 

2. Public Safety Power Shutoffs (PSPS)

A. Customer Communication Protocols

Information on Customer Communication Protocols is provided on pages 6 and 7 of IPU’s 
Informational Response and in IPU’s Wildfire Mitigation Plan, which is available on the IPU 
website (www.cityofindustry.org/city-hall/departments/industry-public-utilities/electric). 


